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the Managing Director to try to push things that my departments needed. You both are 
probably the longest-serving Councilmembers on this Council, besides Council Chair 
Kaneshiro. How many times have you been in the Managing Director's office pushing 
for the Housing Agency? If I knew the Housing Agency needed more money, I could 
have cut two hundred thousand dollars ($200,000). You know how I would have cut it? 
I had three (3) department heads tell me items that I could have cut that did not need 
to be cut because no one else needed the moneys. Emotions cannot speak today. The 
fact is that the Charter is like our Constitution. It is an organizational piece that guides 
us. The voters elect us into office to make the correct decision for them. I heard two (2) 
well-oiled mechanisms that could provide money to the Housing Agency. One of them 
is us and the other one includes Federal dollars. I do not see anything broken. I know 
for two (2) years I have worked on the budget and I made sure that we put three million 
five hundred thousand dollars ($3,500,000) and the other year we put two million seven 
hundred thousand dollars ($2,700,000) into the Housing Agency. If the Housing Agency 
needed more money and if Adam told me that, I would have gone to the Mayor and the 
Managing Director to tell them that. Nobody made that apparent. He said he had 
enough money. I am not going to stand here and act like I am going to take any 
responsibility except for that we need housing for our people and we are here genuinely 
going to do this. We are doing it. I see us doing this. All seven (7) of us did it this past 
year. Thank you. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Councilmember Carvalho. 

Councilmember Carvalho: I just want to say that the 
Structurally-Balanced Budget Policy and the Reserve Fund Policy ... those are in place 
and I know it can work. It has worked. To shift to the Charter part of it, which could 
hamper things down the road should there be disasters, we have the responsibility as 
Councilmembers to make the decisions and work with the Administration. I know if 
we lay it out the right way and we have parts of the plan in place to enhance, better, 
and reach out to bring in funding to make sure we can do affordable housing ... again, it 
takes time and effort like I said earlier. We have it in place. It is just about making 
sure that we have the right resources to move forward. I believe the Charter 
Amendment route is not the route to go. This is what we have. We can work with the 
Administration to place the funding in and I know it can happen. We have proven that 
in so many different ways. I just feel strongly .. .it is emotional for everybody. I 
appreciate all of my fellow Councilmembers. Ken Shimonishi's layout says everything 
that we need to do. We can. I know we can. For me, that is a big part of it. I know out 
in the community, we want our voters to know what they are responsible for. We are 
responsible right now for this. We are responsible for laying out and setting aside the 
funding. I know we can do it based upon what I know and what we have before us. 
Thank you. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Does anyone else have final discussion? For 
me, I do not think we failed in the budget. I did not hear the Housing Director say that 
he did not have enough money this year. He said he had the money that he needed. 
That is why no one was working hard to cut items to give him more money. If he 
justified it and said that he needed more money to do other projects, he probably would 
have gotten money. We probably could have found a cut. We did not even need a tax 
increase. It could have been a straight cut, but that is the process. Again, we need that 
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back and forth. I am not just going to take taxpayer money and fly it at any department. 
Housing, Police, Fire, or any department, they are all important. Public safety is 
important, but if they are not going to justify what they need the money for, I have never 
in my eight (8) years just thrown money at them. They need to justify their budgets. I 
think that is the part that we are missing. We need that justification in order to get 
that money passed. That is why I voted the way I did and why I am voting the way I 
am now. In this case, I do not think the Charter Amendment is the way to go about 
budgeting. Our budget process is the right way to go about budgeting. If you look at it 
again, this Charter Amendment is not going to resolve our housing crisis, absolutely 
not. Ifwe had this Charter Amendment in place today or when we did the last budget, 
it would have brought in three million seven hundred thousand dollars ($3,700,000). 
We already allocated three million five hundred thousand dollars ($3,500,000) to the 
Housing Agency. It would have only been an extra two hundred thousand 
dollars ($200,000). Is that so much better than what we did? I think what we did was 
right. We allocated money, we looked through the budget, we line-itemed everything, 
we made sure that everyone justified what it was for, and that is the way it should be. 
That is why I stick very strongly in saying that our budget process is the process that 
we use and I am not in favor of going through the County Charter. It actually makes 
us not do our job. It actually does our job for us. It automatically puts money there. 
Our job should be, every year, we look at the budget, and we allocate money where we 
believe it should be. That is where I think our responsibility as Councilmembers lay, 
where the Mayor's responsibility lays, and then we get criticized or applauded by how 
we pass that budget. I can tell you during this last budget, I did not hear the Housing 
Agency say that they did not have enough money for the projects that they were trying 
to do. Council Vice Chair Chock. 

Councilmember Chock: I will just state for the record, personally, I did 
not support this Resolution to circumvent the budget process. I understand that in 
many ways it does circumvent the budget process, but that was not what the intention 
is. To me this is not an emotional decision, it is a value-based decision and that is the 
only reason why I chose to support it. I also will clarify that we can hear different things 
around the table and I can accept that. That is not what I heard from our Housing 
Director. I heard based on the questions that we asked that he clearly stated that he 
could utilize the funding. I just want to make that statement for the record. That is all. 

Councilmember Kuali'i: Council Chair Kaneshiro, I just want to clarify 
that I did not say or did not mean to say that our budget process was a failure. All I 
was saying was that we are failing when it comes to addressing the housing crisis. The 
few units that we do get built is wonderful. That moves us in a positive direction. When 
we need thousands of units and we can only build hundreds, we are failing at solving 
the housing shortage crisis. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Does anyone else have anything else to add? If 
not, we will take a roll call vote on the Resolution. 
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The motion for adoption of Resolution No. 2022-22, as amended to Resolution 
No. 2022-22, Draft 1, was then put, and failed by the following vote: 

FOR ADOPTION: 
AGAINST ADOPTION: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: 

Chock, Cowden, Evslin, Kuali'i 
Carvalho, DeCosta, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 

The motion fails. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Do we need a motion to receive? 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: We could. 

TOTAL-4, 
TOTAL-3, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: As this is a Resolution, we do have to get a 
motion to receive, as the motion to approve failed. 

Councilmember Carvalho moved to receive Resolution No. 2022-22, as amended 
to Resolution No. 2022-22, Draft 1, seconded by Councilmember DeCosta, and 
carried by the following vote: 

FOR RECEIPT: 

AGAINST RECEIPT: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 

Seven (7) ayes. The motion to receive passes. 

I know that was painful. Let us move on. 

Resolution No. 2022-27 - RESOLUTION ESTABLISHING A CROSSWALK 
AND BICYCLE LANES ON PO'IPU ROAD, ESTABLISHING PARKING 
RESTRICTIONS AND A CROSSWALK AND MODIFYING A SCHOOL ZONE ON 
PA'ANAU ROAD, AND REPEALING RESOLUTION NO. 50-95 AND RESOLUTION 
NO. 2013-53 IN THEIR ENTIRETY, AND AMENDING ITEM 3, SECTION XV OF 
RESOLUTION NO. 54-91, KOLO.A. DISTRICT, COUNTY OF KAUA'I 

Councilmember Kuali'i moved for adoption of Resolution No. 2022-27, 
seconded by Councilmember Carvalho. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: We received no written testimony on this 
item. Are there any questions from the Members? Councilmember Cowden. 

Councilmember Cowden: I have seen it on paper here, but if Michael 
Moule could show us exactly what this is. I do not have a lot of questions. I just want 
an overview. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Michael, are you there? 
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Perhaps you have the map that you can put 

There being no objections, the rules were suspended. 

MICHAEL MOULE, Chief of Engineering (via remote technology): Good 
afternoon. I have a short presentation just to give a little background and mainly 
what the Resolution does. It is a little confusing because there are amendments to 
older resolutions and repealing some older resolutions. I will just share my screen 
here. Can you see that? Real quick, here is some brief background information. 

There are three (3) public involvement efforts that have been going on for the 
last ten (10) years on the South Side that relate to this. It is the South Kaua'i 
Community Plan that the Planning Department did with a lot of public involvement. 
That as you see supports this Resolution. There is the Po'ipu Road Safety Mobility 
Project which grew out of a design charrette in 2013, which we will talk about. That 
is a bigger project for all of Po'ipu Road that you have seen us apply for a Rebuilding 
American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Grant for that and 
you all saw that earlier this year. That project is scheduled to be constructed about 
two (2) years from now. There is this Koloa Safe Routes to School project, which is a 
specific project that we are doing this Resolution to approve the regulatory traffic 
control devices related to that project. There has been a lot of efforts surrounding the 
school and we will talk about that very briefly here. This is briefly a timeline of the 
public involvement with these projects. It started back in May of 2011, the first Walk 
to School Day was that day in Koloa. A field visit with school staff and community 
members looked at ways to improve walking and biking to the school. For the next 
couple of years, the community members and the school developed the Koloa Safe 
Routes to School plan. May 2013 was the Po'ipu Road Design Charette which the 
larger Po'ipu Road project grew out of. That modified the plan effectively. In 
July 2015, the South Kaua'i Community Plan was adopted with lots of public 
involvement prior. In August 2016, we had a public meeting about the Safe Routes 
to School Koloa project. In October 2017, we reviewed the conceptual design with the 
school. We worked with the Kaua'i Historic Preservation Review 
Commission (KHPRC) in January 2020, and that was specifically for the Safe Routes 
to School project. Lastly, we had three (3) meetings about the Po'ipu Road Safety 
Mobility Project, which again, supported the elements that are included in this 
Resolution. This project is building the beginning of some of the sidewalks, bike 
lanes, and other treatments to Po'ipu Road that are planned as a part of the larger 
project. 

Here are some quick pictures of some of those things that happened. Here is 
a picture of Walk to School Day. The kids are approaching the school where they 
would be using the areas where the crosswalks are going in and being modified in the 
current project. This is a part of the Safe Routes to School plan being developed back 
in 2012 and 2013. Item 1 was not included in the project, but items 2, 3, 4, and 5 
were all the elements that we are going to go through in detail in this Resolution. 
Some of it changed a little bit. We did not extend the sidewalks quite as far as item 4 
shows, but that will be done as a part of the future Po'ipu Road project. These are 
just some quick images from the Po'ipu Road Design Charrette from May 2013. You 
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can see all of the public involvement in that. The walking audit that was a part of 
that effort, specifically in the Koloa Town area, this bottom picture is right at Koloa 
School. We walked the corridor and identified this project effectively. The image on 
the right is from the generation of the South Kaua'i Community Plan. The image 
shows the network of bikeways, sidewalks, and improved intersections in this area. 
The image on the left shows the cross section that came out of the South Kaua'i 
Community Plan for the section of Po'ipu Road that fronts Koloa School. We are 
implementing most of this with this project. It will be continued by the Po'ipu Road 
project in a couple of years. This is an image from the stakeholder meetings for the 
Po'ipu Road project in December of 2019 and January of 2020. 

Now I will quickly go through the components of the Resolution. There are 
five (5) sections. The first section deals with bicycle lanes. These are screen captures 
from the exhibits that you should have in your Resolution. This shows bike lanes 
being striped from Koloa Road to a little bit past Pa'anau Road, from the northern 
most portion of Po'ipu Road. In this Resolution, the plan is to extend those bike lanes 
as part of the future project. This project is building the bike lanes, generally 
speaking, in the area of this map. The school itself is here on the bottom. The bike 
lanes will be striped in this area, roughly from the school back up to Koloa Road. 

One crosswalk on Po'ipu Road is being relocated in order to provide better 
pedestrian accessibility across the street. We are also adding a sidewalk on the other 
side of the road. This crosswalk would be better served than the existing crosswalk 
that is located here. This location will remain in place and we are modifying the 
flashing beacons that are at those crosswalks to improve them from what they are 
currently. 

On Pa'anau Road, there is an older crosswalk located over here. The school is 
here. I did not label it, but to the bottom-left of the photo or this image is Pa'anau 
Village housing or apartments. Right now the crosswalk is away from those areas. 
This crosswalk will now be located near the gate coming out of the school here so the 
kids can cross the street and go either way on Pa'anau Road, either to Kahikina Road 
to walk to houses down here or walk to the west here in this case to Pa'anau Village. 

The parking zones are being changed accordingly. Since the crosswalk is 
moving, we need to move the little parking zones. We have repealed an older 
resolution that established the crosswalk and the parking zones on Pa'anau Road and 
replacing it with this Resolution making it clear that there is no parking along the 
north side of Pa'anau Road, because that is where the sidewalk. Any parking there 
would block the travel lane. There really was not that much parking on that side of 
Pa'anau Road. There is parking allowed further to the west of this area, however. 
The parking zones on the south side are being modified slightly to accommodate the 
new crosswalk so as to not allow parking near the crosswalk for safety purposes. 

Section 4, because we have the room for it here, we decided we could reduce 
congestion a little bit during school arrival and dismissal times by putting in very 
short left- and right-hand turn lanes here. You can get two (2) cars in this left-turn 
lane and on the right cars can get by. People are currently using it like that now. We 
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are moving this centerline over a bit to make it better for this tight space. This should 
reduce congestion during those school arrival and dismissal times. 

Section 5, we are changing the school zone. For some reason, the school zone, 
which is the hatched area of Pa'anau Road, did not extend as far west as it should 
have. We are extending it further west. It goes from five hundred seventy (570) feet 
to eight hundred (800) feet from Po'ipii Road to all the way a little further down the 
road here. To be clear, there is also a school zone along Po'ipii Road. We are not 
changing that one so it does not show up in this Resolution. There is also a school 
zone posted at fifteen miles per hour (15 mph) on Po'ipu Road as well. That is all that 
I have to present. I can blow up this image or the actual Resolution exhibits. This 
shows the same thing. They are just screen captures from that just in case you have 
any questions on that. To summarize, the two (2) resolutions being repealed are 
effectively being superseded by this and we are modifying a resolution related to the 
school zone as I mentioned. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: You do not need to share your screen. We 
have the information in front of us. Are there any further questions from the 
Members? Councilmember Cowden. 

Councilmember Cowden: I just wanted to say thank you for the diligent 
work. This is the level of detail and accountability that I normally think of with our 
Engineering Division. Thank you. 

Mr. Moule: You are welcome. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Are there any other questions from the 
Members? If not, while the rules are still suspended, is there anyone in the audience 
or on Zoom wishing to testify? None. 

There being no one present to provide testimony, the meeting was called back 
to order, and proceeded as follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there any final discussion from the 
Members? If not, could I get a roll call vote? 

The motion for adoption of Resolution No. 2022-27 was then put, and carried by 
the following vote: 

FOR ADOPTION: 

AGAINST ADOPTION: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Seven (7) ayes. 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 
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Resolution No. 2022-28 - RESOLUTION CONFIRMING COUNCIL 
REAPPOINTMENT TO THE PUBLIC ACCESS, OPEN SPACE, NATURAL 
RESOURCES PRESERVATION FUND COMMISSION (Jonathan Thomas Lucas -
(Koloa/ Po 'ipil I Kal<'iheo )) 

Councilmember Kuali'i moved for adoption of Resolution No. 2022-28, 
seconded by Councilmember Carvalho. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: We received no written testimony for this 
item. Are there any questions from the Members? If not, is there anyone in the 
audience or on Zoom wishing to testify? None. 

There being no one present to provide testimony, the meeting proceeded as 
follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there any final discussion from the 
Members? If not, could I get a roll call vote? 

The motion for adoption of Resolution No. 2022-28 was then put, and carried by 
the following vote: 

FOR ADOPTION: 

AGAINST ADOPTION: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Seven (7) ayes. 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Next up we have Bills for First Reading. 

BILLS FOR FIRST READING: 

Proposed Draft Bill (No. 2878) - A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING 
CHAPTER 8, KAUA'I COUNTY CODE 1987, AS AMENDED, RELATING TO 
ADDITIONAL RENTAL UNITS (County of Kaua'i Planning Department, Applicant) 
(ZA-2022-8) 

Councilmember Kuali'i moved for passage of Proposed Draft Bill (No. 2878) on 
first reading, that it be ordered to print, that a public hearing thereon be 
scheduled for September 7, 2022, and that it be referred to the Planning 
Committee, seconded by Councilmember Carvalho. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: We received no written testimony on this 
item. Ka'aina, could you give us a brief description of this item? 

There being no objections, the rules were suspended. 
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KA'.AINA S. HULL, Planning Director (via remote technology): It has been a 
long day. Thank you. The Bill that you have is virtually identical to one you received 
a few months ago, concerning taking away the requirement that an Additional 
Dwelling Unit (ADU) be able to have direct access to a County standard roadway. 
That requirement for ADUs was essentially scrubbed from the ADU section of the 
Comprehensive Zoning Ordinance (CZO) and we recognized during the processing of 
that, that the exact same requirement was in play for Additional Rental 
Units (ARUs). While this requirement has been in place for ADUs for some 
thirty (30) years now, it really has served no purpose except for adding an additional 
month or two (2) to the permitting process. It ultimately was a way back in the 1980s 
that the County thought it could get substandard roads upgraded through the 
entitlement process for ADUs. When it costs anywhere between three hundred 
thousand dollars ($300,000) to one million dollars ($1,000,000) to upgrade to a County 
standard roadway in conjunction with an ADU application, no landowner is going to 
upgrade the road because of the proportional nexus between the cost of the two (2) 
elements. This is not necessarily a panacea or really going to put more affordable 
housing or even housing units in our inventory. We submitted an array of different 
bills that helped somewhat facilitate and provide for more density for housing units 
in and around our urban areas. This Bill is just clearing one of the barriers that we 
found, that is actually time restrictive for ARUs and ADUs. It is identical to the 
proposal that you reviewed a few months ago concerning ADU s. This is just the one 
for ARUs that really should have gone in tandem, but got lost in the mix or shuffle of 
the array of bills that have been drafted for the CZO. I am open to any questions. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Are there any questions from the Members? 
If not, while the rules are still suspended, is there anyone in the audience or on Zoom 
wishing to testify? None. 

There being no one present to provide testimony, the meeting was called back 
to order, and proceeded as follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there any final discussion from the 
Members? Councilmember Cowden. 

Councilmember Cowden: I am supporting this, but I am also conscious 
every time I drive through a really crowded neighborhood where my little Honda Fit 
struggles. I know I am exaggerating a little bit honestly. I am sure glad I do not have 
a bigger car, because I am straddling the yellow line. We have to be careful how much 
we crowd neighborhoods. That is my final discussion. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 
not, I will take a roll call vote. 

Does anyone else have final discussion? If 

The motion for passage of Proposed Draft Bill (No. 2878) on first reading, that 
it be ordered to print, that a public hearing thereon be scheduled for 
September 7, 2022, and that it be referred to the Planning Committee was then 
put, and carried by the following vote: 
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AGAINST PASSAGE: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 
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Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: Seven (7) ayes. 
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TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

Proposed Draft Bill (No. 2879) - A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING 
CHAPTER 8, ARTICLE 12, KAUA'I COUNTY CODE 1987, AS AMENDED, 
RELATING TO CONSTRAINT DISTRICT(S) (County of Kaua'i Planning 
Department, Applicant) (ZA-2022-12) 

Councilmember Kuali'i moved for passage of Proposed Draft Bill (No. 2879) on 
first reading, that it be ordered to print, that a public hearing thereon be 
scheduled for September 7, 2022, and that it be referred to the Planning 
Committee, seconded by Councilmember Carvalho. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: We received no written testimony on this 
item. Ka'aina, could you give us a brief description of this Bill. I know it is kind of 
long. 

There being no objections, the rules were suspended. 

Mr. Hull: Thank you again, Council Chair and Members 
of the Council. I will try to be as brief as possible. We will be giving a more in-depth 
presentation at Committee should you refer it to Committee. Essentially, this Bill is 
a collaborative effort that has gone on for the past two (2) years to look at a regulatory 
framework dealing with climate change-induced sea level rise. For about four (4) 
years now, the State of Hawai'i, originally through the State of Hawai'i Climate 
Change and Adaptation Commission, but also ultimately adopted by the State 
Legislature, has a series of maps that are able to spatially assess what three and two 
tenths (3.2) of a foot of sea level rise is going to have an effect on our coastlines within 
this century. It is standardly accepted that three and two tenths (3.2) of a foot of sea 
level rise will happen within this century. More than likely that will happen sooner 
than the end of the century, but definitely within the century. With that spatial 
mapping that occurred at the State level, there were essentially three (3) hazards 
that were particularly looked at being induced by the sea level rise. One of them is 
coastal erosion. That hazard is the scariest hazard. Coastal erosion and sea level 
rise means where our shorelines will be and what parts of our island will be 
underwater in perpetuity with sea level rise. In looking at those hazards, I will not 
say all of them, but the vast majority of them are already addressed quite honestly 
through Kaua'i's existing and relatively robust and progressive Shoreline Setback 
Ordinance. The Shoreline Setback Ordinance that we have on our island pushes the 
built environment out of most of the areas that are projected to be underwater in 
perpetuity due to sea level rise. Understanding that, we began, on Kaua'i at least, 
picking apart the other two (2) hazards that are projected to occur with sea level rise. 
Those are passive flooding, the ocean rising, and high tides being higher, and highway 
annual coastal runup, or waves that occur annually at a higher rate than the rest of 
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the wave activity. That is expected to flood our built environment. Looking at those 
two (2) coastal flooding hazards that will occur due to sea level rise, we began 
essentially working with the scientists to establish what the depths of those waters 
will be. Those waters, unlike coastal erosion, are waters that are temporal in nature. 
They come in and then they go out. While individuals should not necessarily be 
building there, if they are going to be building there, we have looked at that data to 
see if there is a way they could mitigate, adapt, or manage the flow of that water 
when it occurs. We spent about two (2) years looking at different models, regulatory 
frameworks, and different approaches. What we ultimately finalized and worked 
with the Planning Commission on was this Proposed Draft Bill. In a nutshell it is 
very simple. Taking the sea level rise flood elevations projected to occur with three 
and two tenths (3.2) of a foot of sea level rise for this coastal flooding activities, the 
habitable structure needs to be elevated at least two (2) feet above the sea level rise 
flood elevation and non-inhabitable structures need to be elevated at least one (1) foot 
above the sea level rise flood elevation. That is it in a nutshell. This is for new 
structures, as well as any structures that exist within these zones that are looking at 
being essentially rebuilt, or repaired beyond the fifty percent (50%) of assessed value 
of the structure. This is outside of the base flood elevation as managed through the 
Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRM) in our Flood Ordinance Program. The Flood 
Ordinance Program looks at historic flooding activities and requires elevation above 
that. It does not account for changing climates and sea level rise, and induced 
flooding in areas that did not historically flood. This is a Bill that is somewhat at the 
forefront of looking at sea level rise adaptation. The only municipality that we are 
aware of that has taken a stab at this is Boston, and that is primarily for larger 
structures and developments above two hundred (200) to three hundred (300) 
dwelling units. This is really the first one that we are aware of that really approaches 
it from a full community-based individual property level. That is why it took us some 
time to draft it. We were working with individuals and consultants from around the 
nation and got really into the nitty gritty working with land use attorneys, coastal 
engineers, and coastal scientists, including but not limited to Dr. Chip Fletcher and 
his team. A lot of hands have gone into this. We feel that it is appropriate in its 
approach and the data that it has. I am kind of rambling at this point, so I will cut 
myself off and hopefully we can get some additional work done in Committee. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 
then Councilmember Cowden. 

Okay, thank you. Councilmember Evslin, 

Councilmember Evslin: Thank you, Ka'aina. I am impressed with all 
of the work here. I understand that you are deleting the entire Constraint District 
then creating a new Sea Level Rise Constraint District. On the maps that are 
provided in our binder, the maps are titled "County of Kaua'i Sea Level Rise 
Constraint District Map 34" and then there is a purple line on these maps that shows 
Shoreline Constraint District boundaries. The purple line is the existing Constraint 
District, which would be repealed with this Bill, right? 

Mr. Hull: No. The County of Kaua'i Zoning Ordinance 
has an array of different Constraint Districts. It has a Slope Constraint District, a 
Shore Constraint District, a Watershed Constraint District, et cetera. This one is just 
looking at the Shore Constraint District that was adopted back in the 1980s. It was 
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well-intentioned at the time and helped to have further regulatory oversight for the 
shore areas of Kaua'i, but after that Constraint District was adopted, the Special 
Management Area (SMA) District was adopted, which is much more robust and much 
more thorough in its shoreline impact, analysis, and permitting. The Constraint 
Shore District as it exists today is antiquated and not really in effect, because it is 
trumped by the SMA rules. We took this antiquated Constraint District that still 
exists today, and we are essentially gutting the language and turning this Shore 
Constraint District into the Constraint Sea Level Rise District. The maps that you 
have are proposing the new Sea Level Rise District lines that this new Constraint 
District would overlay. Sorry, we did attach it as specific maps of the entire proposed 
district area, and that was just to make sure that if there was anyone in the public 
assessing or reading it, they may want to have the physical copies. Clicking on the 
Kaua'i Sea Level Rise District viewer, which is online on our website, is a much more 
interactive and accurate way to see it. I am not prepared to present that today, but 
we will definitely present that in Committee. 

Councilmember Evslin: I understood that much from the Bill. Just to 
clarify, the maps that are provided though, that purple line showing the Shoreline 
Constraint District boundary, if this Bill passes, that purple line will essentially 
become meaningless and the important part of the map is the depth elevations? 

Mr. Hull: Correct. 

Councilmember Evslin: Online presumably ... if someone is building 
out a piece of property and they are trying to determine where exactly to build, that 
online step is surveyable on the ground and they can know exactly where those depth 
elevations are and potentially move out of them if they want? 

Mr. Hull: Yes. They would be able to grab the map. You 
can go on a layer and I think it is down to one (1) inch is equal to a twenty-foot level, 
which is a very granular level that surveyors can use. We are not ready to unveil it 
yet, but I am fairly certain we should have it ready by the time we get this to 
Committee, in which a property can actually enter their tax map key (TMK) and it 
will just automatically spit out a portable document format (PDF) that file a 
draftsman or architect could upload into AutoCAD and lay their structure directly 
over it. We are very close to putting our final touches on it. We do not think it is 
necessary to adopt the Bill. The viewer can be utilized in a similar fashion. It is a 
much more user-friendly standpoint in being to kick these things out via a TMK 
entry, we are pretty close. 

Councilmember Evslin: That is amazing. 

Mr. Hull: Our Geographic Information System (GIS) 
tech savant went on vacation for a couple of weeks. He will be back in a couple of 
weeks. 

Councilmember Evslin: It sounds like a heroic amount of work went 
into this. The other questions were about the two (2) feet and one (1) foot for 
non-residential structures. Where did those two (2) figures come from? 
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Mr. Hull: That was modeled directly off of the Boston 
ordinance. Boston has those particular elevation heights above their sea level rise 
flood elevation, so we just mimicked that approach. We took a much more granular 
approach in that they only apply to very large proposals. Our position being that we 
have this data, we are aware it is going to flood, and how do we continue to sit on this 
data and permit structures below the sea level rise flood elevation. 

Councilmember Evslin: What is the rationale between the residential 
and non-residential? Why do they get to go a little lower? 

Mr. Hull: Within the overall flood framework that even 
FEMA has, that is a pretty standard approach about having it a little more restrictive 
to residentials due to the fact that after the flood occurs, this is still somebody's home 
and place of residence. When the waters goes through a commercial area and even 
somewhat applicable to resort units, they do not have the same flood standards 
because after the flood waters go through it, if it is below that elevation ... ! will not 
say it is not bad, but it is not as bad. The people do not need to live in these things 
once the flood water recede. That is my basic understanding ofit. I can double-check 
a little more with our Floodplain Manager and other folks as well. 

Councilmember Evslin: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 

Okay, thank you. 

Councilmember Cowden. 

Councilmember Cowden: I did just pull up the map on my phone. The 
application is pretty good and how you can move it around. I was looking at Waimea 
where it is always flooding. Apparently you did not put the broken gates on this 
thing, because we are not seeing a water problem in that area. This is good, that is 
what I am saying. I am kind of being playful, but not really. There are some spots 
that are not accurate. Does this have what is called an overlay? If somebody is 
needing to fix their house, is this like an overlay the same way that Form-Based Code 
is? When they are wanting to add a bathroom, they would have to take the same kind 
of action that they would with Form-Based Code with an overlay? Is it an overlay? 

Mr. Hull: It is indeed an overlay much in the same way 
that Form-Based Code is. This specific trigger is for permitting and meeting those 
elevation requirements where you have to elevate a structure is for a brand new 
structure or if it is a substantial repair to an existing structure that puts it into the 
level of rebuild and not repair. That is where you are doing more than fifty 
percent (50%) of the assessed value in repairs. The elevation requirement would then 
be in play. 

Councilmember Cowden: Okay. 

Mr. Hull: In your example with redoing a bathroom, in 
the vast majority of situations if they are redoing the bathroom, it would not account 
for repairing more than fifty percent (50%) of the assessed value of the structure, and 
therefore it would be permissible without having to drastically elevate the structure, 
unless it is some major, luxurious type of bathroom renovation. 
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Councilmember Cowden: What has our outreach been or what will it be 
so people become aware of this? How are we going to help the public learn about this? 
I appreciate there are a few people in the room. How do we really get this out there 
for people to understand it? 

Mr. Hull: Right now, it has been through public 
hearings quite honestly. We did outreach to the Board of Realtors so that they are 
aware and could notify any of their clients that may live or operate in those areas. 
This is not a property rights taking issue. When the Planning Department, during 
the West Kaua'i Community Plan, looked at proposing the somewhat coastal hazard 
areas where we would reduce their zoning and dropping their density from ten (10) 
dwelling units to one (1), that is all they would be allowed to do, for those situations 
we did notify the property owners because there was a reduction of development 
rights. In this situation we are not reducing any development rights. We are just 
saying that what you are proposing in the future, all it needs to be is elevated a 
certain amount to accommodate the flow of water. We were not individually notifying 
each property owner. 

Councilmember Cowden: Okay. Just to be clear, who is going to be 
running into this? It is the person who is building a new structure. When they go in 
and have a design plan, they will be told that they need to raise it two (2) feet higher 
or hopefully whoever does the architecture already knows that or whoever is their 
planner for building their property. They will hopefully know that as they would 
normally for floodplain issues. It is just that the floodplain is higher. 

Mr. Hull: Correct. To that point, we have been in 
discussions that should the Council feel it appropriate to adopt the Bill, having a 
disclaimer not just on our permitting side, but in the flood program, that while you 
are subject to these flood elevations, you also need to check to ensure that you are 
building to the appropriate sea level rise flood elevation is a good approach of putting 
everyone on notice. 

Councilmember Cowden: Okay. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Council Vice Chair Chock. 

Councilmember Chock: Correct me if I am wrong, but the Constraint 
Districts move also inland, so it is not just shoreline that is reflected on the maps. 
My question is really around, while it might be antiquated, what is the effect of this 
replacement with the shoreline focus on Constraint Districts that for example cover 
culturally significant areas that were identified within the previous maps. 

Mr. Hull: Yes, hold on one (1) second. I want to pull up 
something. When we actually originally proposed this Bill, we looked at amending 
or essentially erasing two (2) different Constraint Districts. One of them being the 
Shore Constraint District, which you have before you, but the other one was the Flood 
Constraint District. The logic behind that was that there are SMA rules and 
regulations and the Flood Ordinance Program, which are much more robust, have a 
larger regulatory regime, and a much more thorough regulatory regime than the 
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previously adopted zoning Flood and Shore Districts. Our Planner who is assigned 
to really go through the weeds on this ultimately came ... and she will be giving a 
presentation at Committee if you send it there ... she ultimately came to me and told 
me that the Shore District is completely antiquated to the SMA. There are no 
jurisdictional issues with the Shore District in our Zoning Ordinance that are not 
already covered under the SMA rules. She also brought up the point that while there 
is a Flood District and while we have a Flood Ordinance, there are water and marine 
issues that are a part of the goal and purpose of the Flood District that are not 
actually covered by the Flood Ordinance and therefore may not be appropriate to 
actually fully erase the Flood District. It was with that we just focused this on the 
Shore District and move on. The Flood District will actually still be in play as an 
existing Constraint District should this be adopted, as well as the other existing 
Constraint Districts, including but not limited to the Slope District, Soil District, 
Tsunami District, et cetera. Most of those, including the Tsunami District, are 
covered by the SMA and Shoreline Setback rules and regulations, and the Slope 
District for the most part, are still covered much more by the engineering standards 
that we have today to building on slopes. Long story short, we are not focusing on 
any of the other Constraint Districts. They will still exist and have their regulatory 
framework. 

Councilmember Chock: Okay, thank you. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Are there any other questions for Ka'aina? 
This is just First Reading, so I am sure we will get a more in-depth presentation at 
Committee. If not, while the rules are still suspended, is there anyone in the audience 
or on Zoom wishing to testify? 

There being no one present to provide testimony, the meeting was called back 
to order, and proceeded as follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there final discussion from the Members? 
Councilmember Evslin did you have a question? 

Councilmember Evslin: I had a question, but I will save it for 
Committee. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Thank you. Councilmember Cowden. 

Councilmember Cowden: I just want to acknowledge that this is a lot of 
work for them to do this. It is rather creative. I really like ... for those out there who 
might be watching on television, Google "Kaua'i Shoreline Sea Level Rise Constraint 
District." It is almost like a Google Map. You can find your house and find out what 
the challenge might be. It is really well done. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Does anyone else have final discussion? 
Councilmember DeCosta. 

Councilmember DeCosta: Thank you, Ka'aina. I have seen two (2) 
homes in Kekaha that are set way back from the beach compared to the older and 
existing homes that are set near the sandy coastline out there before Davidson's 
Beach. I guess it is part of this new sea level rise setback. I notice that our 
contractors and homeowners are following the Code. That is great. 
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Council Chair Kaneshiro: Councilmember Evslin. 

Councilmember Evslin: I want to express my appreciation to the 
Planning Department for doing this and being so proactive on this and other 
ordinances, including the Shoreline Setback Ordinance and the West Kaua'i 
Community Plan. I remember being in a meeting with Dr. Chip Fletcher and asking 
him what the number one policy he would push for if he could do anything to help 
prepare for sea level rise. He said he would mandate freeboard for new construction. 
I remember then that there were so many difficulties in trying to do that. One of 
them is ensuring that we could get the data granular enough and you have 
meticulously worked through this. Just looking at your online sea level rise viewer 
here, you have done really well. Kudos to the Planning Department and I am looking 
forwarding to hearing more in Committee. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Okay, we will take a roll call vote. 

The motion for passage of Proposed Draft Bill (No. 2879) on first reading, that 
it be ordered to print, that a public hearing thereon be scheduled for 
September 7, 2022, and that it be referred to the Planning Committee was then 
put, and carried by the following vote: 

FOR PASSAGE: 

AGAINST PASSAGE: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: Seven (7) ayes. 

BILLS FOR SECOND READING: 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

Bill No. 2828 - A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 5A, 
KAUA'I COUNTY CODE 1987, AS AMENDED, ESTABLISHING A COMMERCIAL 
VEHICULAR RENTAL REAL PROPERTY TAX CLASS 

Councilmember Cowden moved to receive Bill No. 2828 for the record on second 
and final reading, seconded by Councilmember Kuali'i. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: We received no written testimony on this 
item. Are there any questions on this item? I believe we had a lot of discussion at 
Committee. Is there anyone in the audience or on Zoom wishing to testify on this 
item? Lonnie. 

Councilmember Cowden: For what it is worth, receive for the record 
means we are not passing it and it is over. This Bill is done. 

There being no objections, the rules were suspended to take public testimony. 

Mr. Sykos: Thank you very much. It is done. Good job. 
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Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there anyone else in the audience or on 
Zoom wishing to testify? None. 

There being no further testimony, the meeting was called back to order, and 
proceeded as follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there any final discussion from the 
Members? If not, we will take a roll call vote. 

The motion to receive Bill No. 2828 for the record on second and final reading 
was then put, and carried by the following vote: 

FOR RECEIPT: 

AGAINST RECEIPT: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: Seven (7) ayes. 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

Bill No. 2869 - A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 23, 
SECTION 23-3.7, KAUA'I COUNTY CODE 1987, AS AMENDED, RELATING TO 
CONCESSIONAIRES AT THE SPOUTING HORN 

Councilmember Kuali'i moved to approve Bill No. 2869 on second and final 
reading, and that it be transmitted to the Mayor for his approval, seconded by 
Councilmember Carvalho. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: We received no written testimony on this 
item. Are there any questions from the Members? Is there anyone in the audience 
or on Zoom wishing to testify? 

There being no one present to provide testimony, the meeting proceeded as 
follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 
not, roll call vote. 

Any final discussion from the Members? If 

The motion to approve Bill No. 2869 on second and final reading, and that it be 
transmitted to the Mayor for his approval was then put, and carried by the 
following vote: 

FOR APPROVAL: 

AGAINST APPROVAL: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: Seven (7) ayes. 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 
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Bill No. 2870 - A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 23, 
ARTICLE 3, KAUA'I COUNTY CODE 1987, AS AMENDED, RELATING TO 
PEDDLERS AND CONCESSIONAIRES 

Councilmember Kuali'i moved to approve Bill No. 2870 on second and final 
reading, and that it be transmitted to the Mayor for his approval, seconded by 
Councilmember Carvalho. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: We received no written testimony on this 
item. Are there any questions from the Members? Is there anyone in the audience 
or on Zoom wishing to testify? 

There being no one present to provide testimony, the meeting proceeded as 
follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 
not, roll call vote. 

Any final discussion from the Members? If 

The motion to approve Bill No. 2870 on second and final reading, and that it be 
transmitted to the Mayor for his approval was then put, and carried by the 
following vote: 

FOR APPROVAL: 

AGAINST APPROVAL: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali\", Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: Seven (7) ayes. 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Could you please read us into Executive 
Session? 

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

ES-1079 Pursuant to Hawai'i Revised Statutes (HRS) Sections 92-4 and 
92-5(a)(4), and Kaua'i County Charter Section 3.07(E), on behalf of the Council, the 
Office of the County Attorney requests an Executive Session with the Council to 
provide the Council with a briefing, discussion, and consultation regarding the 
Quarterly Report on Pending and Denied Claims. This briefing and consultation 
involve the consideration of the powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and/or 
liabilities of the Council and the County as they relate to this agenda item. 

Councilmember Kuali'i moved to convene in Executive Session for ES-1079, 
seconded by Councilmember DeCosta. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Does anyone have any questions? Is there 
anyone in the audience or on Zoom wishing to testify? None. 
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There being no one present to provide testimony, the meeting proceeded as 
follows: 

The motion to convene in Executive Session for ES-1079 was then put, and 
carried by the following vote: 

FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION: Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro TOTAL- 7, 

AGAINST EXECUTIVE SESSION: None TOTAL-0, 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: None TOTAL - 0, 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: None TOTAL - 0. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: The motion is carried. That concludes the 
business on our agenda. Not seeing or hearing any objections, this Council Meeting 
is now adjourned. 

ADJOURNMENT. 

There being no further business, the Council Meeting adjourned at 3:28 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

JADE OUNTAIN-TANIGAWA 
County Clerk 

:Jy 



(August 3, 2022) 
FLOOR AMENDMENT 
Resolution No. 2022-22, Relating to a Charter Amendment 

Introduced by: LUKE A. EVSLIN, Councilmember 

Amend Resolution No. 2022-22 in its entirety to read as follows: 

Attachment 1 

"SECTION 1. Pursuant to Section 24.01 of the Charter of the County of 
Kaua'i (hereinafter "Charter"), the Council hereby resolves to submit the Charter 
Amendment described in this Resolution to the voters of the 2022 General Election. 

SECTION [$It~- Section 19.15, Article XIX, Charter, is hereby amended by 
establishing a new paragraph D as follows: 

"D. Housing development fund. 

1. In adopting the annual operating and capital programs budgets, 
the council shall appropriate a minimum of two percent (2.0%) of the certified 
real property tax revenues to the housing development fund. In any fiscal year, 
the council may make appropriations to the housing development fund in 
addition to the two percent (2.0%) required herein. 

2. On an annual basis, no more than five percent (5%) of this fund 
shall be used for administrative expenses. 

4. The council shall by ordinance establish procedures for the 
administration and expenditure of the revenues in this fund." 

SECTION f~);il. All material is new. If this amendment is adopted by 
voters, the County Clerk need not show any underlining for inclusion in the Charter. 

SECTION [Iii!- The County Attorney and County Clerk shall approve the 
wording of the ballot question, which shall be substantially in the following form: 

1 



"Shall two percent (2%) of real property tax revenues be earmarked for the 
purpose of affordable housing?" 

SECTION-· Upon adoption of this Resolution by five or more 
Councilmembers after two readings on separate days, the County Clerk and County 
Attorney shall take the necessary steps to submit this amendment to the voters." 

(Material to be deleted is bracketed. New material to be added is underscored, except 
for proposed Section 19.15D, all of which is new.) 
V:\AMENDMENTS\2022\FA RESO 2022-22 Charter Amendment - Housing - Sec 
19-08A(8-2-22) CNT_dmc.docx 
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